
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER – Friday 31st March 2023 
 

 

Dear parents and carers, 

 

From the staff at George White Junior School we would like to wish you and your family a Happy Easter 

and a safe and restful break. 

We look forward to welcoming you and your child back to school on Tuesday 18th April. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

  

OUR LEARNING THIS WEEK 
 

YEAR 3 

The children have worked so hard this term and we are so proud of them. This 
week we have been adding and subtracting different lengths using different units 
of measure. In English, we have written instructions based on the book 'How to 

grow a strong mind'. The children have been designing road safety posters based on criteria set by a 
county council. They looked carefully at what was required in order to design it and include the correct 
information. We used the video Austin's butterfly to help us peer assess and make improvements to our 

designs. We hope you all have a lovely Easter break.  
 

YEAR 4 

This week in Year 4 we have been continuing to independently write our English narratives, ready to show 
Mrs. Eaglen. 
In maths we have been learning about tenths and hundredths, dividing one and two-digit numbers by ten 
and one hundred.  
We have come to the end of our science unit on electricity and created a buzzer game using a circuit.  
Throughout the week we have been planning and designing a book sleeve with a fastening, which we have 
stitched together today.  
As an end of half term treat Year 4 will be celebrating by watching a movie and munching popcorn. An 
egg-cellent treat! From all of us in Year 4 we hope you have an enjoyable and restful break.  
 

YEAR 5 

This week, Year 5 have planned and written their persuasive letters to NCFC players regarding factories 

using child labour to make football boots. In math's, we began looking at statistics which involved reading 

and interpreting graphs and tables. In PE, we played some very intense 

games of bench ball which were very competitive! We discussed beliefs in 

RSHE and in DT, we have started planning a spring or Easter pop-up scene. 

We hope everyone has a relaxing half-term and recharges their batteries!  

 
YEAR 6 
This week, Year 6 have been amazing. They have been so dedicated and 
focussed in their SATS practice papers. Well done all of you. In DT, we 
have designed and made mini-waistcoats. They evaluated their work and 
have rated their stitching to be much improved. Some children can sew on 
pockets and buttons now! In PE, they have refined their yoga salutations. 



Congratulations to the football team on winning 9-0 against Magdalen Gates on Thursday. Especially 
George ('man of the match' who scored a hatrick!) 
If anyone needs any further information on the SATS tests or revision aids, please contact a member of 
the Year 6 team. We hope children have a well-deserved rest over Easter after a busy term. 
 
 
APPLE CLASS 
It's been a busy end to a brilliant term in Apple Class. This week, we say goodbye to 4 more graduates as 
they return to their home schools, and we look forward to welcoming some new members of our class 
after Easter. We finished our articles and included some fantastic features of a newspaper report. We are 
so proud of how our writing has improved over the past term. In maths, we looked at what we need to 
work on and have had a week of class targets on data handling, ratio, fractions and more. We finished 
painting our Viking shields and had time to do some Easter and spring themed artwork. A great end to the 
term, well done Apples and enjoy the break! 
 
Easter Bonnet Competition 
A huge thank you to Miss Barton for organising the very successful Easter Bonnet competition and Easter 
colouring competition. The range of designs were eye catching and detailed, well done to all children who 
took part and the winners. We raised £ 137.   

    
 

 
  

 



   

 
Our school attendance target is 95% 
 

 Our attendance certificate for the highest class attendance  
 

this week goes to 6 Silverbirch  With 97 % 

Well done 

 
 
Diary Date Reminder: 
The summer term begins at 8:40am on Tuesday 18th April 2023. 

  

What’s On – Other Diary Dates  

 

MARCH 2023 

Friday 31st March Spring term ends at 3:20pm  
                                                                                APRIL 2023 

Tuesday 18th April Start of Summer Term School starts at 3.20pm 

Monday 24th April Year 4 Trip to Gressenhall 

Tuesday 25th April Swimming Gala for 16 children selected from Year 5 & 6 
MAY 2023 

Monday 1st  May  Bank Holiday   

Monday 8th May Bank Holiday – Kings Coronation 
Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May  KS2 SATs Week  

JUNE 2023 

Monday 5th June – Friday 16th June Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check (MTC) 

Friday 23rd June Athletics Event at UEA 
JULY 2023 

Thursday 6th July Athletics Event at Heartsease 

Dates to be Confirmed Year 6 Farm Trip 
Friday 21st July Summer Term ends at 3.20pm 

 
Hot Dinner Price Increase 
Please note from the 1st April 2023, Vertas will be increasing the price of our hot school dinners to £2.53 
per meal.  

 
Early Birds Breakfast Club Price Increase  
Please note from the start of the Summer term, Tuesday 18th April, there will be a price 
increase for our Early Birds Breakfast Club. Sessions will be charged at £2.  
 
No Smoking On the School Site 
Please can we remind all parents and carers that smoking is not permitted in any part of 
the school at any time. This includes all school buildings and the outside areas of the 
school including playgrounds, sports field or car parks. 

 

 

Bake Sale  
We are delighted to announce that Ivy B in Year 6 raised an amazing £70.20 in the bake sale she 

organised and ran last week. Well done to Ivy for such entrepreneurship.  



 
 
Silver Road Community Centre 
Large Collection of School uniform & Food bank - Open: Thursdays 10.30 - 12.15 

Community Fridge Saturdays & Food Bank Fresh food & bakery - Saturdays 11.00 - 12.15. To Book 

an Appointment Please call 07786694325 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
Mrs Derer is on our school playground every Thursday and Friday morning. Mrs Derer is our school Parent 

Support Advisor, you may already recognise Mrs Derer as she works at Mousehold every Monday and 

Tuesday. Mrs Derer is always happy to talk to you about any worries relating to your child at home or any 

further support we may be able to offer or signpost you to.  

 

Our school Designated Safeguarding Leads are:  

Mrs Petchey, Mrs Stolworthy, Mrs Eaglen, Miss Alderton, Ms Connor, 

Mrs Derer and Mrs Burman 
Please speak to one of these members of staff if you are worried or concerned about the safety of a child 

at school.  

 

If you have a safeguarding concern about a child out of school hours, the number to ring is:  

CADS – Children’s Advice and Duty Service – 0344 800 8020 

 

 

 

ONLINE SAFETY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


